
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING – July 13, 2020 
  

Members Present:    Michele Cormier, John Turner, Lauren Bradley (by phone) 
  John Scarinza, Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont     
    

The meeting began at 7:00 PM  
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 
 
The board, John Scarinza and Kevin Rousseau, Road Agent, discussed the West End Culvert 
failure and reviewed recommendations from Erin Darrow, Engineer and a Contractor Consultant.  
After careful consideration it was determined to have a defined outline contract to be drawn up 
with the recommendations, and to include what the town is looking to accomplish regarding the 
bridge repair or replacement.  John Turner will contact the town’s attorney to review the town’s 
position regarding the culvert failure. 
 
The board reviewed the progress of the reconstruction of Durand Road.  Wet-land permit appli-
cations have not been presented to the Conservation Commission for approval as of yet.  The 
board will stress to the engineer, to concentrate on the reconstruction of Durand Road and adher-
ing to the timeline expected to move forward on the project.   
 
Kevin Rousseau reviewed with the board complaints from residents on Raycrest Drive.  Kevin 
expressed the need for culverts on Raycrest Drive and working with the residents to create the 
culverts.  Several residents have voiced sand washing down driveways onto residential property.  
The board agreed to have Kevin work with the residents on Raycrest Drive. 
 
A meeting was called by Moderator David Willcox on July 8th to discuss the upcoming elections 
and voting procedures.  The town is taking a more proactive approach and will accommodate all 
avenues to protect its voting residents. 
 
The board signed and verified the acreage of the USA forest (NH PA-16) for their 2020 PILT 
payment and approved a Demolition and Building Permit for a garage on Randolph Hill Road.  
The board denied a permit for a garage for lack of adhering to the setback limits as outlined in 
the Land Use Ordinance.  The resident will be referred to the Board of Adjustment. 
 
Michele Cormier motion to approve a veteran’s credit submitted.  Lauren Bradley seconded.  All 
agreed. 
 

Approved 



Michele Cormier made a motion to sign and approve to send out the NH PA-28 (Property Inven-
tory Forms) for the 2021 year.  John Turner seconded.  All approved 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm 
 
Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 
___________ __________________  __ ___________________________ 
Michele Cormier, Co-Chairman  John Turner, Selectmen 
 
_________ _______ _____________  ______________________________ 
Lauren Bradley, Co-Chairman  Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 
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